
Velocity’s children gave us a Father’s Day gift at the USATF New York Association Junior Olympics on 
Saturday, June 15th & Sunday, June 16th at Icahn Stadium.  USATF New York is the local association of 
USA Track & Field, Inc covering the geographic area of the state of New York south of the and including 
Sullivan, Orange, and Dutchess counties, with the exception of Suffolk and Nassau counties.  The meet 
was well organized with great competition!  The entries were back to pre-pandemic levels with 3,000 
entries, the largest association meet since 2018! 
 
The regular events were contested, and awards were given to the top six athletes in their division / event. 
Velocity Track Club were up for the challenge and were blessed with 20 (3 Gold, 5 Silver, 2 Bronze, 2 
Fourth place, 3 Fifth place & 5 Sixth Place) medals!  Plus, many athletes qualified for the USATF Region 1 
Championship and broke their PR (personal record).   
  
The following athletes earned medals: Lyon is having an MVP Season, she earned 3 medals (2 Gold 
medals, Long Jump & 80 meters hurdles, plus, 4th place medal in the 200 meters dash). Shyenne earned 2 
Silver medals, Long Jump and 100-meter hurdles. Jordan earned 2 medals, Silver medal in the Shot Put 
and 5th place medal in the Discus.  Xoan earned 2 medals, Silver medal in the 400 meters & 6th place 
medal in the 100 meters dash. Karly earned a Gold medal in the 1500 meter Race Walk. Mason earned a 
Silver medal in the Shot Put. Kylee and Jennifer earned Bronze medals in the Long Jump. Ekaete earned 
a 4th place medal in the Shot Put. Noah & Tyler earned 5th place medal in the Long Jump. Chase & 
Autumn earned 6th place medals in the Turbo Javelin. Brandon earned a 6th place medal in the Long Jump 
and Madison S earned a 6th place medal in the Shot Put.   Congratulations to all Athletes that competed, 
your all are winners!   
 
Our next track and field meet is Monday, June 24th to Saturday, June 29th, the 2024 USATF National Youth 
Outdoor Championship @ Icahn Stadium.  Good out and support your future Olympians! 
 
  
Thank you, 
Coach Dinkins 

 


